

# Hill View Primary School

## Reach For The Stars.

### Dear Parents and Carers

In the last half term, Year 6 became budding scientists in our Mr Nobody project. The children enjoyed learning about Charles Darwin and his theory of evolution and adaptation. We have also just finished reading David Almond's novel – Skellig and this resulted in some fantastic vocabulary in their narrative

At the end of last term, Year 6 went to Fort Purbrook, in Portsmouth. The children all took part in a range of activities: climbing, rifle shooting, archery, assault courses, laser tag and bushcraft. All the staff from Hill View and Fort Purbrook were impressed with the



t

children's behaviour, willingness to try new activities and get muddy! Year 6 enjoyed the residential and there will be many photos added to the school website in the next few weeks.

The children who were

at school enjoyed a range of activities: street dance, team building challenges and designing and making pizzas. They enjoyed tasting their new creations too.

Miss Roots Year 6 Lead



### Hill View Primary School Website

Our school website is in the process of being recreated by the Trust. Please click on the link below to see the new opening video.

https://youtu.be/zwbRope4918

We hope this gives you a flavour of what makes our school so special.

### **Parents Evening**

Don't forget to complete the Parent feedback on Parents Evening—here is the link, if you have missed the email.

https://forms.office.com/r/SjNBg1StfG

Thank you

Newsletter No.7 31/10/2022

### Coming Up...

Don't forget to order your child's hot school meal by midnight on Monday for the following week.

Wed 9th Nov—Pavilion Choir rehearsal
Thurs 10th Nov—Y6 Sats Presentation

Fri 11th Nov—Inset Day - No Children in school

Mon 14th Nov—Fri 18th Nov

Anti-Bullying week with 2 Boards and a

Passion visiting

Fri 18th Nov-Children in Need

Wed 23rd Nov-Pavilion Carols

Tues 6th December—PTFA Storytelling YR only

Fri 16th December—last day of term

Wed 4 Jan 2023—first day of new term

**Welcome New Staff** 

Amanda White—Year 2

Tom Clarke—Year 4

Max Berry—Year 5

Charlotte Butler—ICT

Claire Ellis—SENCo



This display has been created by the children who attend our After School Club

### After school Club -

"If your child goes to after school club and is absent or going home with someone else after school, please can you send a text to 07748557464 or an email to <a href="mailto:asc@hillview.bournemouth.sch.uk">asc@hillview.bournemouth.sch.uk</a> to let us know they will not attending.

Thank you for understanding Miss Roberts"

### Dear Parents/Carers

We very much hope your child has a happy time over Fireworks night, to make sure everyone is safe please follow the advice below:

- Be very careful near candles, especially if your child is wearing dressing up clothes.
- Keep matches, lighters and fireworks out of the reach of children
- Keep children well back from bonfires and fireworks
- If using sparklers; make sure gloves are worn, children are supervised and you have somewhere safe to put used sparklers such as a bucket of sand or water
- The fire and rescue service advise going to a public firework display
- If clothes catch fire remember stop, drop and roll
- If someone is burnt remember cool (with cool water for at least 20 minutes) cover (with clingfilm to keep clean) and call for help as needed

If fire gets out of control, call 999 and ask for the fire and rescue service. Do not try to tackle the fire yourself.

Further advice can be found here: <u>Dorset & Wiltshire Fire Service | Halloween safety (dwfire.org.uk)</u> and <u>Dorset & Wiltshire Fire Service | Fireworks (dwfire.org.uk)</u>

Younger children may like to listen to the safety story and fill in the quiz to win a VIP trip to a fire station <u>Dorset & Wiltshire Fire Service | Seasonal safety - Bonfires, Fireworks and Candles (dwfire.org.uk)</u> or <u>Halloween and Bonfire Night (office.com)</u>

Have a fun and safe Halloween and Fireworks night from everyone at Dorset & Wiltshire Fire and Rescue Service.

Please see the attached poster.

### **ATTENDANCE**

Year R-96%

Year 1-96%

Year 2-97%

Year 3-96%

Year 4-96%

Year 5 - 96%

Year 6-97%

### **Scooters**

Regrettably we have had a mix up with a scooter and one of our children's scooter has gone missing.

Please can you check your child has the right scooter because one is spare that is similar.

Bearing the above in mind, a reminder regarding scooters—if your child brings their scooter into school and it is left here, please ensure that it is securely locked.

The school cannot take responsibility for valuable items, so please ensure they are secured.

### **Fraser Portraits**

If your child/children missed their school photo, Fraser Portraits are offering you a catch up session.
Please see the attached leaflet for details

Thank you

Parent tours for New Reception Children are available on the following dates:-

**Tuesday 15th November** 

Friday 18th November

**Tuesday 29th November** 

Friday 2nd December

Please contact the school office on 01202514109 or email office@hillview.bournemouth.sch.uk

### **After School Club and Morning Club**

Please remember that payment secures your child's place a both clubs. which should be made at least 2 weeks in advance. If you choose to pay by child care vouchers please email in the school office to confirm the amount paid, dates this is to cover and your reference number and company you are registered.

Thank you

### **Polite reminder**

Please can you remind your child/children not to swop personnel information in school. Thank you

### FREE SCHOOL MEALS

Did you know that if your joint income is below £16,190.00 per year you may be entitled to Free School Meals. In addition to this, you could also be eligible for a uniform grant. Please contact the office for more details.

### **NUTS**

Please remember we are a completely nut free school. This includes most chocolate spreads.

### **TEXTILE BIN**

Please remember that we have a textile bin for all of your unwanted textiles. Please ensure they are clean and in a sealed bag to deposit into the bin. Things that you can include are bedding, clothing (not underwear), household textiles, shoes/boots (pairs only). If you would like to use this facility please come to the main office and we will be able to pop your bags in the textile bin.

### **Reading Focus**



The Hedgehog - Dick King-Smith

Max is a hedgehog who lives with his family in a nice little home, but it's on the wrong side of the road from the Park where there's a beautiful lily pond and plenty of juicy slugs, worms and snails! The busy road is dangerous but Max is determined to make his way across. If humans can do it, why can't hedgehogs? His first attempt ends in a nasty bump on the head and, when Max tries to speak, he realises his words are all mixed up. He is no longer a hedgehog but a hedgehog!



### **WIZARDS**



### For 4th November 2022





YR-Harrison h

YR-Tommy C

YR-Finn C-J

Y1—Tiontay

Y1-Cody P-V

Y1-Emilia H

Y2-Jaiden W

Y2-Journey H

Y2-Grace G

Y3-Oliver W

Y3-Ellie R

Y3-Kenzie K-S

Y4—Jacob C

Y4 - Jevan

Y5-Kitty C

Y5- Melanie F

Y5-Abi P

Y6-Molly R

Y6—Harley M

Y6-Ellie C

**Jigsaw** 

Sometimes real superheroes live in the hearts of small children fighting big battles

**Anonymous** 



To find out more safety tips, and to enter our prize draw to win a VIP trip to a fire station visit <a href="https://www.dwfire.org.uk">www.dwfire.org.uk</a> or scan the QR code. Remember to stay safe at Halloween and be careful with candles.

# Did your child miss out on their school photography session this year?

Open to individuals, siblings, and families

All you need to bring is a smile

You will receive a proof of your images to order online. WE ARE HOLDING 2 SESSIONS IN 2 LOCATIONS

Thursday 8th December at Broadstone Methodist Church Monday 5th December at Merley Community Hall AND

Monday 5th
December
from 3.15 pm to
6.45 pm

Thursday 8th December from 3.15 pm to 6.45 pm

Please call the Fraser Portraits office on 01202 692433 to book in!



Monday 5th December
Merley Community Hall, Harrier

Wimborne, BH21 1XE

Thursday 8th December
Broadstone Methodist Church, Lo
Blandford Road, Broadstone, BH1

